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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Logan County Severe Weather May 2015
3 p.m. update
May 24, 2015

Emergency crews continue to monitor the flooding in Logan County as new storms approach the area this evening, the evacuation order that was issued early this morning for residents in the Globe Meadows area on the north side of Sterling has been lifted and residents can now return to their homes. However, any residents who have received a pre-evacuation or evacuation notice in the past 24 hours should be prepared to leave their area at a moment's notice. Logan County remains under a flood warning until 11 p.m. tonight.
City of Sterling and Logan County officials, along with the Air National Guard, conducted an aerial view of the flooding north of Sterling early this afternoon to better assess the situation. Reports from that survey indicated erosion in several places north and west of Sterling, but no breaches in any ditches or creeks. 
While water appears to be receding in both the South Platte River and surrounding creeks and ditches, the biggest threat right now is additional rain accumulation from new storms. According to the National Weather Service, thunderstorms this evening could produce 1 to 2 inches of rain in less than an hour. As the ground is already saturated from previous rains, any additional heavy rain will result in flash flooding in some areas. The most sensitive areas will be across Logan County where flooding is ongoing in north Sterling.
The shelter opened by the Northern Colorado Chapter of the American Red Cross at the American Legion Post 20, 1602 US Hwy 6, in Sterling is now closed, but crews will remain on standby through the evening in the event additional evacuations are ordered.

Additional updates: Sterling’s Pioneer Park is now open, but crews will continue to monitor the potential for flooding in that area.

Road closures (changes in road status indicated with an asterisk):
· Sidney Avenue, north at Pioneer Road - CLOSED

· CR 25, from CR 38 to Hwy. 14 – FLOODED

· CR 26, between CR 27 and 29 - CLOSED

· CR 27, between Hwy 14 and 26 - CLOSED

· CR 29, between Hwy 14 and CR 32 - CLOSED

· CR 30, east to County Road 33 – WATER ACROSS ROAD

· *CR 34, west of CR 41 - NOW OPEN
· *CR 34, between CR 35.7 and 43.5 - NOW OPEN
· CR 34, between 29 and 31 - CLOSED
· CR 39, between 32 and 34 - CLOSED

· CR 41, between CR 34 and 36 - CLOSED
· CR 46, between CR 37 and 33 - CLOSED

Sandbags: Logan County residents can still get sand and sandbags by contacting the following agencies; the Crook Volunteer Fire Department (970) 571-3032; the Merino Volunteer Fire Department (970) 466-2460. Sand and sandbags are also available at the Sterling Service Center on Sugar Mill Road, Monday-Friday. There is also sand available for Atwood residents who have their own bags at Highway 63 and 6.
The public is being cautioned to be aware of changing conditions and take precautions if necessary. Emergency officials are warning residents to not travel across flooded roads or cross any posted barriers.

For more information about flooding or to donate to help the Red Cross help local residents affected by disaster like this one, visit www.ColoradoRedCross.org.
As the situation warrants, information will continue to be available on NPAC's Facebook page at www.facebook.com/npacinfo, and on their website at npacinfo.blogspot.com. The public information line has also been set up (970) 466-2871.
